Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 21st October 2021
Present: Cllrs Liz Burns (Chair), Kathrin Williams, Barbara Priest, Peter Morgan, Charles Hughes, Mark Simpkins, Elwyn Morse, Jason Jennings. 
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were no apologies to be received.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  Cllr Morgan declared an interest in one planning item below, and left the room for that item. 

3) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 16th September 2021 had been previously circulated. They were agreed as correct, and duly signed by the Chairman.

4) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Play Park. The Play Park wood treatment would be done when user numbers and weather permitted. It was noted that one wooden pole needed replacing – this would be done when user numbers and weather permitted. 

Hall manager/caretaker. After discussion it was agreed to set up a staffing committee specifically for this purpose, with delegated powers to interview and appoint to this role and make any other relevant decisions as necessary, and report back to full Council. 

Hall lease. There had been no progress on this due to severe delays in even getting a solicitor appointment.

External CCTV. The estimate had been received. The Clerk was asked to clarify a number of points, and also obtain comparable prices to ensure best value. 

5) New items of business:

Quarterly repair and maintenance review. Cllr Morse provided an update on some of the issues, and was continuing to pursue updates for others. An updated summary report would be provided to all Councillors as soon as possible. 

Boar’s Head junction. This continued to be a concern, with drivers reluctant to use Tanner’s Lane as an exit because the poor visibility and need to be aware of traffic coming from four different directions, often at speed. PCC had responded that further active monitoring was not normal for such a junction. It would be taken up with PCC again from a safety aspect by Cllr Morse.

Hall – electrical fault. There had been an issue with one of the heating management units in the last month that had required several callouts of Cllrs and an electrician. The issue was now resolved.

Welsh Government all Councillor survey. This was noted.
	
6) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This had been received and published online and on the noticeboards.
· One Voice Wales free training. This was noted.
· Welsh Government TAN15 flooding map and guidance. This was noted.

7) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse stated that residents had raised an issue with a van persistently parking in a turning bay locally. The Clerk would provide background information on that bay, and this would be taken up with the relevant PCC officers regarding enforcement and adoption by Cllr Morse.

8) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 
Bank statement for main account £41,089.73 as at 14th October 2021
Reserves account £2,598.29.07 as at 14th October 2021. 
Income banked, payments made and income received as per attached bank reconciliation
Income received: 	Lottery grant - £9981.00	         	
Current invoices:	Clerk – salary and expenses for October
			HMRC – tax for October
			FAS annual maintenance of lighting, alarms etc - £180.00
			S. Martin – community repairs inc Play Park, noticeboards - £80.00
			Tindle Newspapers – caretaker advert - £72.00
			AJ Rees – cleaning materials covered by grant - £19.18
			Havenkey – heating call out and work – no invoice yet been received.

The expenditure, reconciliation and payment of the invoices were all agreed by those present. 
9) Planning
Cllr Morgan left the room at this point. 

21/0566/PA. Planning application – Alterations and extension. South View, Templeton, SA67 8 RS. Application submitted 20-9-21. There were no objections raised. 

Cllr Morgan returned to the meeting. 

21/0588/PA Planning application – Alterations and extension. Arosfa, 21 Picton Close, Templeton, SA67 8 RS. Application submitted 20-9-21. There were no objections raised.

21/0617/PA. Planning application – Three outbuildings to be located in the grounds of Grove Hotel, Narberth to include housekeeping, gardener’s workshop and glasshouse. New stone wall to enclose the existing walled garden and sewerage treatment works to serve the hotel and accommodate future expansions. Application submitted 4-10-21. There were no objections raised.

21/0630/PA. Planning application – Three storey extension to rear of Grove Hotel, Narberth, to provide staff facilities and additional bedrooms. Application submitted 5-10-21 There were no objections raised.

21/0619/PA. Planning application - Proposed siting of modular building to form playgroup facility and associated grounds/pathways. Templeton CP School, Templeton SA67 8RS. Application submitted 5-10-21. There were no objections raised.

20/1162/LB. Conditionally approved Three sun room extensions to buildings within the curtilage of The Grove.Hotel, Molleston. SA67  0BX. 23-9-21

10) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Cllr Morgan spoke for the whole Council when he expressed condolences to Cllr Burns and her husband on the passing of her father-in-law recently.

Cllr Priest stated that a ‘for sale’ sign had been removed three times from the corner of West Lane. It was surmised that it might have been blocking sight lines for traffic, but Cllr Morse was checking with PCC Highways for further information.

Cllr Priest also stated that there were ongoing concerns about public liability for the public footpath on Chapel Lane, which was a private lane. Cllr Morse would look into this.

Cllr Priest stated that the school did not wish to have refreshments provided in the Hall after the Remembrance Service, which was understandable.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Cllr Burns stated she would be laying the wreath for Remembrance in Templeton. Cllr Williams would lay the Narberth one.

11) Next meeting. 
The next meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 18th November 2021.  

Cllr Burns then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.25pm.
